Veneta – Fern Ridge Chamber of Commerce
Board Meeting

Minutes of March 21st, 2023
Attendance:  Robbie McCoy, Candy Christiance, Gina Haley-Morrell, Sarah Naegeli, John Tribolet
Absent:  Lori DiDomenico, James Palmer
Guests:  Matt Michel
1. Meeting called to order at 3:06pm by President, Gina Haley-Morrell
2. Public Speaking: Jason Miller from DFN (Douglas Fast Net)
Oregon based company, customer service tram all in Oregon. Currently adding in services in Veneta/Elmira area. Moved to switch internet/phone services to DFN, passed.

3. Secretary Report: Minutes presented, file for audit.
4. Treasure Report:  Report presented, file for audit.
5. Committee Reports:  (Summary)

Membership: A few new members for March
Meet & Greet: 
· After Hours: John has asked to be the businesses for May/June
Lunch & Learn: Still a work in progress, no new news to report at this time.
Luncheon: 
· Thoughts on FRSC – swap sides depending on the speaker. Last month was a packed house. Standing room only.

· Speaker – OFC new general manager.

Signature Event: 

· 4th of July Celebration: Carnival – hot dogs, vendors, carnival games, shaved ice/parade – ending at the City Park/pet parade – ending at the new pet park (2024 Grand Opening). Start small and grow in size over the years.
· VFW has voiced they would like to participate as well.

· Committee members for this are Sarah, Robbie, Candy, Gina, John

Blooms on Broadway: Going well, baskets are being bought.

DSA: Election meeting was scheduled for 3/21/23 with the committee.

6. New Business:

· CoV utilities agreement- Re-newed contract with the City. They will be covering the water and sewer for 3 years for the Chamber.

· Military Banners – getting close to moving forward with this celebration. Once the sample banner arrives it can be approved. Banners will be hung all of May, and then Oct 15 - Nov15.

7. Unfinished Business:
· 2023 budget was motioned by Candy Christiance to accept, 2nd by John Tribolet. All in favor, no one opposed. Motion passes.

8. City Updates:  (Summary)

Pickle ball courts going in at Hunter. Letter of approval from the Chamber. Public Safety fee to remain at $4/month, no need to increase/decrease at this time will keep for another year. New Associate Planner – offer accepted. Code Enforcement will be doing a community reach out. A big shout out to Public Works – City received a compliment on the flower baskets – they are the most gorgeous baskets! Suggestion to possibly hire a separate entity to maintain/water the baskets. Takes 1 ½ hrs. every day to water and maintain. Maybe the Chamber can give free membership in lieu of paying for service.  
9. VCC/EM Updates:

· February recap – No questions. 

10. Next meeting is Tuesday, April 11 at 3:00pm at the VFRCC.

11. Meeting adjourned at 4:14pm

12. Minutes prepared by Vice President, Candy Christiance
